THE CAPE OLDTIMER’S SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the Mid-Season General Meeting

July 24, 2010

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Rocco Annesi, Jack Carey, Dick Connolly, Jim DeVoe, Jim Harrington, Dave Nonnan, Bill Prodgers, and Commissioner Van Khachadoorian

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Rich Sullivan and Fred Tirrell

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP IN ATTENDANCE: Seventy (70)

The Meeting was called to order at 9:03 AM

The Commissioner asked all to stand for a time of silence to remember those who have passed away recently: Bill Sims, Maynard Simpson (started the Classic)
Eddie Shone, Franklin “Red” Day, Earl Gerrior, Paul Bannon, Harry Young and Alan Beagan, who passed yesterday.

The Commissioner stated that Alan was passionate about the league and softball.  As sick as he was this year, he tried out for division 2 and made the team, his courage was palpable.  A plaque honoring his passion and courage was prepared for Alan, and was brought to Hospice on Thursday.  Van showed the plaque to the membership.  Thanks to Dick Carroll and Rocco Annesi for their help with this.
Also, thanks to Jim DeVoe for coordinating the meeting and the picnic at the VFW facility.
Treasure’s Report - Jack Carey:  Motion made by Tom Burke to accept the report, it was seconded and approved by the general membership.
League Update – Van Khachadoorian

· April Tryouts – 77 tried out, 34 assigned as follows: Div. 1 – 20 new players, Div.2 – 10 new, Div. 3 – 1 new, and Div. 4 – 3 new.

· Current active rosters numbers,255,divided as follows: Div.1 = 65, Div. 2 = 61, Div. 3 = 63 and Div. 4 = 66

· Since the season began we have lost 71 players:  20 in Div. 1; 20 in Div. 2; 10 in Div. 3, and 20 in Div. 4.  Various reasons factor into this: death, illness, injury and players who realized that they could not commit to the 28 game schedule
· Pool Players: 24 permanent.  Great job done by Charlie Salerno and his colleagues
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Summary of the June 23rd Board “Retreat”:  Van Khachadoorian 
The purpose of this special 4 hour meeting was to do some soul searching:  who are we? Where are we going as a league?  What should the league look like in the future?  Our thanks go to Charlie Salerno, who was the facilitator. He motivated us, kept us on track, and really made us think.  He was wonderful.

We had 9 talking points or issues that were on the agenda.  These issues kept coming up every year and we wanted to put some closure on them and then make recommendations to improve the league
1. Mission Statement – who are we?  What do we do? Why do we do it?  Our Current Mission statement indicates that we are a recreational non-competitive league.  That doesn’t fit anymore.  The character of the league has changed; the talent and skills have changed over the years.

A sub-committee, chaired by Dick Connolly, came up with the new mission statement it is as follows: “The Cape Cod Senior Softball League is a competitive slow-pitch softball league for individuals aged fifty-five years and older.  It is organized into multiple divisions based on players’ ages and skill levels, and its overall purpose is to promote healthy competition and camaraderie in a safe and friendly environment.”  This mission statement will need to be ratified by vote at the October General Meeting.
2. Age requirement – changed to 55 (must be 55 between Jan. 1 – Dec 31of that year).  When we advertize next year the League will be open to those 55 and up.
3. Fields - With the thought of adding younger players and maybe a new team or two, the Board wanted to make sure we could accommodate all the teams with enough fields. Our current fields will remain; however, we will be playing at the VFW field.  VFW will get this field in playing condition.  Plus, the VFW wants to sponsor a team.  We will also  have use of the new Kelley 3 field (open field), provided that we help with the construction of the field, e.g., building benches, providing protective fence in front of benches; pitcher rubber and home plate needed and foul poles. Use of Flax Pond is discontinued. 
4. Player Commitment: In order to play in the League we will ask all players to commitment to 22 of the 28 games, if they cannot commit they will be put in Player Pool.  Of course, injury, illness, and emergencies happen and players will not be penalized.

5. Restructure:  Potentially, the restructuring could look something like the chart below; right now this chart is based on current numbers, but this will give you an idea of what we are thinking:
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 Restructure: 
	Division I
	Division II
	Division III & IV

	Age 55 -62
	Age 63 - 69
	Age 70 +

	5 teams x 13 = 65
	6 teams x 13 = 78 
	Gp.(A or III)6 teams x13=78

Gp.(B or IV)5 teams x13=65

	Currently have 43
	Currently have72
	Currently have 137

	Need 22
	Need 6
	Need 6 new players


    6.  How Will the Rosters be developed?  A Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee (PEAC) has been established.  The members of the committee are not managers, Board Members or League Presidents.  They will be given complete autonomy and authority to put together rosters that are competitive and have parity.  Their job is to evaluate each player using an evaluation tool that they develop; the same evaluation tool will be used for all divisions so that there will be consistency. 
They will take into consideration the evaluations of each manager.
Managers need to have their player evaluations in by Aug. 24th.  You will know, by the October General Meeting, what team you are on and if there is to be a scramble. The make-up of the Committee looks like this:

Division I – 5 members with Mike Angelica as Chair; Ed Jay, Dave Noonan/Bob Hallett, Brian Hastings, & Rich Barber
Division II – 5 members, Ray Beaupre, Chair; Tom Farrell, Glen Rose, Joe Barry and Peter Strand.
Division III & IV – 9 members, Co-chairs are Vin Scales and Chris Sweeney; Dan James, Dennis Redding, Jim Rappolt, Tom Burke, John L. Sullivan, Bill Page, and Jack Ferrie
  7.  Pre-Payment plan:  Discussion ensued regarding paying your $60 fee in advance, would that ensure a firmer commitment from the players.  The Board felt we should leave it as is, but managers must be responsible for collecting monies prior to the 1st league game.

  8.  Publicity and Recruitment: Should we recruit by numbers of players needed or continue with open enrollment?  The Board felt that open enrollment based on try-outs looking at ability and skill was the way to continue
  9.  Name of League: Should we change our name to: Cape Cod Senior Softball League or should be remain the Cape OldTimers’ Softball League.  A poll was taken.  There were 235 votes 160 for the change, and 75 to remain the same.   
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Other League Information: 

· Elections in October – last year we assigned the Division Presidents because the by-law change had not yet gone into effect.  This year the Presidents must be elected and must come from their respective Divisions.

Division I – Ed Mahan no longer president, Dave Noonan is interim President.  Division I is open.
Division II – Jim DeVoe is not running.  Division II is open.

Division III – Open

Division IV – Fred Tirrell will run for President

At-large, only one seat, Jim Harrington or Rich Sullivan will run

· Fall League is being planned again.  Contact Brian Hasting or Bill Prodgers

· League Policies: Board is working on a policy manual.  We will review policies and try to make them clear and consistent for all Divisions
· Banquet:  this year the Banquet will be held at the Yarmouth House  on Thursday, September 30th.  Once again the league will chip in to reduce the ticket price.  Tickets will be $20 per person

· August 26th, Thursday, will be the final day of the regular season.  Play-offs begin August 27th and run to Sept. 3rd.  The Championship Game will be Sat. Sept. 4th for Divisions II & IV @ 9:00 AM Potter & Memorial fields.  Sunday, Sept. 5th for Divisions I & III, same as above

· The Classic – Sept 10th – Sept. 15th.  The 60’s & 65’s will play Fri., Sat., and Sun.  The 70’s & 75’s will play Mon., Tues., and Wed...We will need several volunteers.
· Starting in August, the games will start at 3:00 PM and 5:30 PM

· Dick Larned said the League Golf Tournament will be the last week of Sept. a flyer will be forthcoming

· John Lewis stated that there is a Fantasy Football League if anyone is interested

· Many thanks to the following:  Don Nolan – Field Maintenance; Rocco Annesi – Banquet coordination; Tom Burke – Rules Committee; Charlie Salerno – Pool Players; Ray Beaupre – re-scheduled games; Dick Larned – game scheduling; Mel Fulcher – Umpires; Hank Bowen – Website; Jerry Street and helpers for making the picnic area very nice.  Jim DeVoe – Uniforms.  Because of people like you we have the best league!
Comments for League Members:
Joe Cassidy had three items he would like to see addressed:


1. Division IV – Could we consider starting games at 9:00 AM?  Van stated that we have tried, will look into it again
           2. Have we tried to assimilate the Falmouth League?  Van said that we are working with them

           3.  Managers should not be able to drop a player because he is not good enough.  
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Guy Brigida – are we strictly going to be age appropriate?  Van – players will be assigned by the PEAC.  Dick Connolly clarified and stated that we need to draw the line somewhere, and need to be age appropriate.  70’s + will play in the in that division, but based on ability and skill they will be assigned to group A or B.
Hank Bowen – Members please know that this is your website.  Send me anything electronically and I will get it on.

Tom Fazio – will the same managers manage again next year?  No not necessarily.  They will be evaluated and be re-assigned or not by the Commissioner

Will the managers input be valued, will PEAC talk to the managers – yes.

Dan James – is the “Red Bat” legal?  Yes it is ASA approved.

Was the signage for emergency phone numbers looked into? Yes, but the Towns did not approve.  Each manager has the local number and should be on the front page of the score book.
Please avoid scheduling of the General Meeting Oct. 10 – 16 because 17 players will be in Utah.
Will PEAC hold open meetings?  Van stated that it is up to the Committee.

Dick Connolly is Nominating Chair.  Please let him know if you are interested in running for election in October.

Tom Burke was concerned that all league members receive communication regarding what took place at this meeting, since many still do not have access to the Website.  Van said that he would send a newsletter.

Jack Carey wanted to clarify:  The scramble is a last resort, and it is up to each PEAC to determine if a scramble is needed for a team or division.
Jim Harrington:  Just so you know that many of the things that were presented today will require by-law changes.  They will be posted on the Web.  And we have to create a new Article for the PEAC’s.  All this will be voted on in October

Meeting adjourned: 10:48 AM

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary
508-224-4267    zoepop2@comcast.net
